ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 12th June 2013 at 7.00pm

Present:  Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Julia Adair, Sara Owen, Paul McLaughlin, Julie Pierce Jones, Lynn Gould, Ginny Dean, Ann Dickinson
.
Apologies: Catherine Crossman, Rebecca Peel, Louise Oakley, Jill Sweetman, Heather Atkin
(79)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 17th April 2013, be received.

Matters Arising

(80)  Review of Spring Fair
The Spring Fair raised an income of £449.57 profit but it was thought that this may not be as well as previous years and that the bedding plants were not as popular as before. Ideas were welcome for future years and some put forward included a Fun run involving the children and a Bake Off. A letter is to be sent to parents asking for suggestions.
(81)  TTS, Sowing seeds, Scholastic Fair
Julia Sier reported that she had registered interest with TTS for a catalogue for parents and the school but the company was still sorting out their administration. The seed boxes have been discontinued and there was insufficient time to circulate the catalogues this year, moved to next year. Karen was not present to feed back on the Scholastic Fair.
(82)  Puffin Club
Information was not available at the meeting but as promised Sara found the email from Jill. Puffin book club – no updates, Jill is checking website as they say they are going to post news of what they plan to do regarding the club on their site (nothing yet). The school was able to spend their commission and have received the books.
(83) Treasurer’s Report
Julia presented the Treasurer’s report showing the net income April-May as £144.33 and the breakdown of the Spring Fair & plant sale £449.57. The overall balance of accounts is very healthy at £7603.94 as of May however this does not account for monies requested by the school in lieu of school trips and events which will reduce the amount significantly. Mr Cook is to invoice the PTA imminently. 
(84) Non-Fundraising Issues

An email was received regarding the British Legion Xmas party asking whether the PTA would take over the organisation of the event. It was thought that as the PTA already organise the Xmas Fair it would be better to send a letter out to parents to see if there were any volunteers who would be able to take up the role.
Future events and fundraising
(85)  New starters evening
The new starters evening is taking place next Wednesday 19th June, 5-6 for Nursery intake and 6-7 for Reception. A letter is to go out to the PTA requesting help providing teas, coffees and uniform information/samples. Refreshments are to be offered at the beginning of each session. Hayley is to email Jill regarding the uniform. PTA information is to be circulated at the Reception session.
(86) Family Fun Day
The family fun day is taking place on Sunday 7th July and the PTA is holding a book stall and face painting stall. A request is to be sent out to parents for second-hand books to be dropped off the week before and volunteers to help on the afternoon itself. Jayne Beaumont and former Year 6 pupils are to help with the face painting as in previous years. Julia Adair enquired about book swap, it was thought that this year there was insufficient time to organise this properly so this will be moved to next year.
(87) End of year performance
The dates have been brought forward to Tuesday 9th and Wednesday 10th July, 1.30 and 7pm respectively. Volunteers are to be needed to help with refreshments and Hayley to check who usually sends out requests for cakes.
(88) Sports day
Sports day will take place on the 25th June and volunteers will be needed to help provide refreshments afterwards.
(89) Recipe book
Letters have been sent out to parents requesting contributions and Julia Sier has set up an email address for people to use which will be going out to parents this week recipes@arnside.cumbria.sch.uk. Hayley had approached Booths for ideas and was waiting on feedback. Ann suggested asking for external contributors such as local celebrities, chefs, hostelries such as No. 17, Heron Café, Willowfields, Bobbin Café etc. Ann is to ask her son Will Dickinson, sous chef at Lakeside Hotel Restaurant if he would contribute a recipe. A small charge for advertising with the recipe could be feasible.
(90) 100 club
Sara had finally put together an application form including rules regarding the 100 club and circulated them in online format at the meeting. An application is to be made to SLDC regarding application for a lottery licence and the completed form was passed to Hayley for perusal before submission. Sara to send the application and fee of £40 once approved. A brief introduction to the club is to be circulated at the new starters evening and to parents of current students.
(91) End of term event

This will take place in two parts after the 2.30pm leavers’ service on Thursday 18th July. From 3.30pm KS1 will have indoor dry play and KS2 will take part in outdoor wet play until 4.30pm. Volunteers are needed for refreshments outside.
(92) Date and Time of Next Meeting

Informal Welcome to Arnside PTA – Wednesday 18th September after school
AGM followed by OGM – Wednesday 25th September 7pm

